
NEWSLETTER 
From the Head 
Teacher 
 

Dear All 

After a lovely half term break, we have hit 
the ground running.   Cycling, Victorians, 
Frisbee’s, swimming  to name just a few 
and next week is just as busy.  We have 
many more activities planned as we work 
towards the end of the academic year.  
Please keep an eye on our diary dates any 
new events will be added in red.     

We have attached a copy of the dates for 
the next academic year.  There are some 
dates that are different to the Norfolk   
County Council term dates. 

Regards 

Sarah Turner                                                

Head Teacher 

Hilgay Riverside Academy  & Ten Mile Bank Riverside Academy  8th June 2018 

Hilgay                                   

June                                  

11-16 June Phonics test (Y1)              

15th Cycle training Yr 6               

15th Year 2 Music Festival at Nelson 

Academy                                      

19th New Intake evening 6:00pm  **                        

21st Yr 6 Maths DMA                           

25th National Sports Week         

27th Book Fair              

 July                                

2nd Noted Liars performance at 

Corn Exchange (evening) Barn Owls   

3rd Area Sports                            

6th July Sports 9am                           

10th  Yr 6 transition day at DMA      

11th New intake afternoon 1-3pm  

12th New intake morning 9-12noon          

12th Archery at Lynn Sport         

12th  Yr 6 transition day at DMA                                          

13th New intake morning with lunch  

18th British Extravaganza 2pm & 

6pm                                              

19th  Year 5 Cycling training                                                 

23rd End of Term/Leavers party                                                                                            

24th Last day of academic year  

24th Leavers Assembly pm 

Ten Mile Bank                  

 June                                  

11-16 June Phonics test (Y1)         

15th Year 1/ 2 Music Festival at   

Nelson Academy                                               

21st Yr 6 Maths DMA                        

21st Library Van                                    

21st New Intake evening  5:30pm                              

25th National Sports Week          

28th Cycling Test Level 1     

July                                  

2nd Noted Liars performance at Corn 

Exchange  (evening) Oak Class                                     

3rd Area Sports                            

5th Sports day am                        

10th  Yr 6 transition day at DMA      

11th New intake afternoon 1-3pm 

12th New intake morning 9-12noon 

12th  Yr 6 transition day at DMA      

12th Archery  at Lynn Sport                                       

13th New intake morning with lunch 

19th Library Van                            

19th British Extravaganza 2pm & 6pm 

20th Road Safety Quiz                

23rd End of Term/Leavers party                                                                                               

24th Last day of academic year   

24th Leavers Assembly am 

Attendance for this week     

Barn Owls      94.62%  

Tawny Owls   95.5% 

Owlets            97.65% 

Acorns           92.86% 

Oak                 95.71%   

   SOS    SOS    SOS    SOS    SOS    SOS                      

We realise that the weekend of the 16th and 17th is a family weekend because of Fathers Day.   

Mr Annan has very kindly agreed to change the date to the following weekend, 23rd and 24th.      

If you can help, or good at making tea for the workers please come along and help make our       

corridor look GREAT. 



Ultimate Frisbee Tournament 

On Thursday Abigail, Petra, Grace, Matilda, Caitlin, Leo,  
Leo, Josh, Rafe, Bradley, Henry, Sam, Tristan, Ashden, 
Archie, Kelsey, Ella, Angel, Jayden, Chloe went to 
Lynnsport to participate in the Ultimate Frisbee Tournament 
with a number of other Norfolk schools. 

The children had already had a 
fun session in both schools    
earlier in the term, so it was time 
to show off their expertise in 
throwing and catching.  Well 
done team - we are proud of 
you. 

 

The children from Barn Owl and Oak class become Victorian for a day. 

Step back in time, Queen Victoria and Prince Albert reign on the throne. There are no computers, no X-

Boxes, no mobile phones !  Life in a small rural school is hard, slate and chalk to use for writing, sitting at 

a hard desk and no hot dinners, just a lump of bread and cheese, maybe cake if you were lucky.  Playtime a 

hoop and stick, and a metal hoop.  The children dressed as Victorians, everyone looked great and despite 

some concerns about going, had a great time.  They also managed to get in some pond-dipping! 

 

 

 

  

The Legacy Challenge  

All the children are taking part in The Legacy Challenge,  an 

ideal opportunity to grow and develop their leadership skills.  

The children brought home a leaflet about the challenge on  

Monday.  All week, after lunchtime registration, they have been 

running/walking/skipping round the field .  

The challenge runs until the end of term. We are encouraging 

the children to become healthier and more active, both at school 

and within the community. 

If your child does after school activities, this can be written on 

their legacy notebook.   

The children can work towards Certificates, Stickers and       

together we may be able to encourage a sports star or two to 

visit the school. 

We apologise but unfortunately we are unable to 

continue to run the Multi Sports After School club 

at Hilgay on Thursdays anymore.  


